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SGMP Louisiana Chapter Board of Directors

Meeting Minutes – DRAFT #1
March 14th, 2019 –  
Board of Directors Meeting called to order on March 14th, 2019, by President Susan Shaffette at 10:08 am.
Roll was called and a quorum of board members was present. Meeting adjourned at 11:00 am.
Board members present (a quorum was present during the meeting) 
Susan Shaffette, CGMP                     LeAnna Toups-Bennett, CGMP    Allison Landry
Liz Hidalgo                                        
Susan Mack                                   Shawn Braud                                      
Members Absent – A vote was made by the Board to excuse the absences of Melissa Lee and Zondra Jones as prior notice was given by each.  Renee Bergner has resigned from the Board of Directors leaving a director position vacant.  A motion was passed by the Board to appoint Zeb Mayhew to fill the vacant position pending National’s approval. 
                                 Zondra Jones, excused
                                 Melissa Lee, excused

Guest Present-  Zeb Mayhew III
Mission and Bill of Rights- Reviewed and acknowledged.
Secretary’s Report

The meeting minutes of the February 14th, 2019 board meeting were distributed.  A change was made in Old Business.  A motion was passed to accept the amended minutes.
Treasurer’s Report-  The February report was distributed.  The month started with a balance of $7347.93 and ended with $7413.72.  Income for February was $741.51 which included revenue sharing of $200.00, quarterly raffle of $85.00, and $456.51 for monthly meeting registration.  Expenses were $675.72 which included bank charges of $45.15, $414.97 for food and beverage, $115.60 for Website Domain Registration Fees, and $100.00 Website Monthly Maintenance.   
Susan Mack reported that the large bank fee from the previous month was due to a back log of card charges.  
President’s Report-
 Susan Shaffette reported that Stripe charges and Wild Apricot charges were exactly the same for the monthly registration processing fees.  A motion was passed to change to the Wild Apricot processing instead of Stripe. 

She asked if the Board would like to move forward with getting debit cards in the names of the President and Treasurer or wait until chapter elections.  It was decided that the debit cards would be obtained in the names of the new president and treasurer in July. In the interim, banking options from other financial institutions would be researched. 
Chapter nominations and elections were discussed.  Nominations will close on April 4th and membership voting will open on the 18th.  Membership voting will close at 5:00 pm eastern on April 24th.  The elected board members will be announced on April 27th and the Board must be installed by June 30th. 
Basket donations were discussed.  They would need to be finalized by the end of April.  A photo of each item, its value, and description would need to be obtained and put into a spreadsheet for National. 
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Membership Report:  Susan Shaffette reported that all membership information had been updated in Wild Apricot and Mailchimp.   2020, 90 day out, and 60 day out renewals were discussed.  Zeb Mayhew agreed to reach out to Roxanne Juneau as her membership expires on March 30th. Rene Brown, Kijuana Miller, and Dawn Pembo have been dropped and archived.  Landon from Home2suites in Lafayette would be taking Renee Bergner’s spot.  We have 42 members and are at 54.8%.  
Program and Logistics Report     
       LeAnna Toups-Bennett reported she was on the GIL program call.   2019 NEC, Webinars, Program review and development, and CGMP trainings were discussed. 

       She reported that the chapter is back on the list for an ad on the Civil Service website.  They will be posting our April Meet and Greet flyer.  LeAnna is starting a new search for a speaker in May as the first lady bumped us.   
        Communication of the Year and Programming of the Year nomination applications are now being submitted.  
        CGMP training in September must be promoted. 

        The format of April’s meet and greet was discussed. A planning committee conference call for April’s Meet and Greet was discussed for March 22nd at 1:00.  
Communications   
      Shawn Braud reported that she had done the newsletter and posted about promotions. In regards to the newsletter and website ads: St. Tammany’s sponsorship was due in February, Holiday Inn Downtown Superdome is due on April 20th and Wyndam Garden Inn in Lafayette is due on May 5th.  Liz would be reaching out to them.  Northshore Harbor Center would not be renewing their sponsorship. 
      Shawn had posted all minutes for the fiscal year on the new website.

Hospitality


Shawn Braud reported she had posted about birthdays, anniversaries, and new members.  Liz Hidalgo suggested having a cookie cake at our monthly meetings to celebrate birthdays and anniversaries.
Fundraising Report   
        Liz Hidalgo reported that she would be sending our email reminders that all NEC basket items are now due.  She stated that she would appoint a designated person in each drop off area to accept items. 
New Business  - None reported. 
Old Business  - LeAnna Toups-Bennett brought up the old business of late fees.  When the Chapter was using StarChapter, late fees were charged when members signed up after the deadline.  None had been charged with Wild Apricot.  It was agreed that late fees would be charged again.
Board of Directors Meeting adjourned at 11:00 a.m.
